RENCANA PELAKSANAAN PEMBELAJARAN (RPP 1 LEMBAR)

Sekolah Mata Pelajaran	: SMP Negeri 1 Kelumpang Hilir : Bahasa Inggris
Kelas/Semester	: IX/ 2
Tema	: Teks Naratif
Sub Tema	: Folklore (cerita Rakyat) "Sangkuriang"
Pembelajaran ke	: 10 (sepuluh)
Alokasi Waktu	: 2 x 40 menit (1 x Pertemuan)

A. TUJUAN PEMBELAJARAN

Setelah mengikuti proses pembelajaran, peserta didik diharapkan dapat:

- ✓ Mengidentifikasi bacaan Folklore "Malin Kundang" dengan tepat
- ✓ Menemukan gambaran umum tentang isi bacaan dengan tepat
- ✓ Menemukan informasi rinci tentang bacaan dengan tepat
- ✓ Menemukan ide pokok bacaan dengan tepat
- ✓ Menafsirkan makna kata yang terdapat dalam bacaan dengan tepat
- ✓ Menemukan rujukan kata dalam bacaan dengan tepat
- ✓ Mengungkapkan pesan moral yang terdapat dalam bacaan folkrole "Malin Kundang" dengan tepat

B. KEGIATAN PEMBELAJARAN

- a. Pendekatan : Scientific Approach (Pendekatan Saintifik)
- b. Langkah-Langkah Pembelajaran ;

Kegiatan Pendahuluan (15 Menit)

Melakukan pembukaan dengan salam pembuka dan berdoa untuk memulai pembelajaran, memeriksa kehadiran peserta didiksebagai sikap disiplin

Mengaitkan materi pembelajaran yang akan dilakukan dengan pengalaman peserta didik dengan materi sebelumnya serta mengajukan pertanyaan untuk mengingat dan menghubungkan dengan materi pembelajaran yang akan disampaikan.

Menyampaikan motivasi tentang apa yang dapat diperoleh (tujuan & manfaat) mempelajari materi : *Bacaan naratif folklores*

Menjelaskan hal-hal yang akan dipelajari, kompetensi yang akan dicapai, serta metode belajar yang akan ditempuh,

Kegiatan Inti (40 Menit)	
Kegiatan	Peserta didik diberi motivasi dan panduan untuk melihat, mengamati, serta
Literasi	membaca bahan bacaan dengan pemahaman terkait materi bacaan Folklore
	Sangkuriang.
Critical	Peserta Didik diminta untuk mengidentifikasi sebanyak mungkin hal yang
Thinking	belum dipahami melalui pertanyaan-pertanyaan yang berhubungan dengan
U	materi bacaan Folklore Sangkuriang.

Collaboration	Peserta didik diminta membentuk kelompok untuk mendiskusikan, mengumpulkan informasi, mempresentasikan ulang, dan saling bertukar informasi mengenai <i>bacaan Folklore Sangkuriang</i> .	
Communication	Peserta didik diminta untuk mempresentasikan hasil kerja kelompoknya dan memberikan kesempatan kepada kelompok lain untuk menanggapinya, kemudian memberikan jawaban atas tanggapan dari kelompok lain tersebut.	
Creativity	Guru dan peserta didik bersama-sama melakukan Refleksi tentang hal-hal yang telah dipelajari terkait <i>bacaan Folklore Sangkuriang</i> . Kemudian Peserta didik diberi kesempatan untuk menanyakan kembali hal-hal yang masih belum dapat dipahami	
Kegiatan Penutup (15 Menit)		
Guru dan Peserta didik bersama-sama membuat rangkuman/simpulan pelajaran tentang poin- poin penting yang muncul dalam kegiatan pembelajaran yang telah dilakukan.		
Guru menutup kegiatan pembelajaran dan memberikan tugas/PR terhadap peserta didik		

D. PENILAIAN PEMBELAJARAN

- ✓ Penilaian Sikap; berupa Spiritual (saat berdoa sebelum dan sesudah Pembelajaran), Sosial (tanggung jawab dalam menyelesaikan tugas-tugas yang diberikan).
- Penilaian Pengetahuan; berupa Tes Tertulis dalam bentuk *Essay* dan *Proses kegiatan* Diskusi Kelompok
- Penilaian Keterampilan; berupa *Unjuk Kerja* yaitu menceritakan Kembali *Folklore "Sangkuriang*" secara singkat dan padat

Kotabaru, April 2021

Mengetahui Kepala Sekolah

Guru Bahasa Inggris

Abdurrahman, S.Pd.Ing NIP 196510121989021002 Abdurrahman, S.Pd.Ing NIP 196510121989021002 Instruction : Study the text below then answer the questions correctly ! Do it in your group !

Once upon a time in West Java, Indonesia, lived a princess named Dayang Sumbi. She was beautiful and kind-hearted. Her hobby was weaving cloth. But sometimes she could be very lazy. One day her weaving tool fell, but she was too lazy to get it herself. She shouted out, "Can anybody help me get my tool? If you are a female, I will take you as my sister. If you are a male, I will marry you!"

A male creature came, but it was a dog. His name was Tumang. He happily brought the tool to her. Dayang Sumbi was very surprised, but she kept her promise. She married the dog. Tumang was actually a man who had been cursed by a witch to become a dog. But at certain times Tumang could turn back to be a normal man. Their only son, Sangkuriang, was soon born, and he grew up to be a handsome and healthy boy. He always played with his very loyal dog, Tumang. He did not know that he was actually his father, because Dayang Sumbi hid the secret from him. Sangkuriang liked to hunt in the woods, of course with Tumang.

One day Dayang Sumbi asked him to bring home a deer's heart. But, after hunting for several days, he could not find any deer in the **woods**. He did not want to disappoint his mother and was thinking hard how to bring home a deer's heart. Suddenly, he had a very bad idea. He killed Tumang! Then, he brought his heart home and gave it to Dayang Sumbi.

Sangkuring could not cheat her. She knew it was Tumang's heart. So, she got very angry and hit Sangkuriang's forehead with a piece of wood and told him to leave. With a bad wound on his forehead, Sangkuriang left the village.

Many years later, Sangkuriang grew up to be a powerful man. One day he went back to his village. He met a beautiful young woman there, and he fell in love with her at the first sight. It was Dayang Sumbi! She never got older because she had been granted eternal youth by the gods. Sangkuriang did not know that she was his mother, so he came to her and proposed to marry her. When he walked closer to her, Dayang Sumbi got very surprised. She saw the scar in Sangkuriang's forehead, and soon she knew that he was her son, who left her a long time ago. She told him the truth and tried hard to explain **it** to him, but he did not believe her. She did not want to break his heart, so she accepted his proposal but gave him an impossible thing to do. She wanted him to build a lake and a boat in just one night!

Sangkuriang agreed, because he knew that he could make it with the help of his genies. By midnight he finished the lake and then started making the boat. Dayang Sumbi was thinking hard to find a way to fail him. Before dawn, she asked the people in the village to burn the woods in the East, and the light made all the cocks crow. Thinking that the night would be over soon, the genies ran fast and left Sangkuriang before the boat was finished. Sangkuriang realized that Dayang Sumbi had cheated him. He got very angry and he kicked the boat upside down. It gradually became a mountain and it is now known as Mt. Tangkuban Perahu.

Sumber : Bahasa Inggris – Think globally Act locally Kelas IX – Kementerian Pendidikan dan Kebudayaan Ri 2015

Questions :

- 1. What does the text tell us about ?
- 2. Who is Dayang Sumbi? Describe her!
- 3. Why did Dayang Sumbi marry Tumang?
- 4. Was Tumang a human being or a dog?
- 5. What did Sangkuriang know about Tumang?
- 6. Why did Dayang Sumbi keep the secret about Tumang to Sangkuriang ?
- 7. Why did Sangkuriang kill Tumang?
- 8. What happened to Sangkuriang after he killed Tumang?
- 9. Why did Sangkuriang want to marry Dayang Sumbi when he met her?
- 10. Why did Dayang Sumbi ask him to build a lake and a boat in one night?
- 11. Who helped Sangkuriang to build a lake and a boat in one night ?
- 12. What happened when Sangkuriang cheated him?
- 13. "But, after hunting for several days, he could not find any deer in the woods."The bold word mean.....
- 14. The word "IT" in the sentence " She told him the truth and tried hard to explain **it** to him, but he did not believe her " refers to
- 15. What is the main idea of the last paragraph?
- 16. What moral values have we get from the story?

-----00000------

Instruction : Answer the following Questions based on the text below !

THE GOLDEN STAR-FRUIT TREE

A long time ago there was a rich old man living in Vietnam. He had two sons. They had very different attitudes. The older brother was very greedy, and the younger brother was very kind. When the old man died, the brothers divided his father's wealth into two parts. The big brother took almost everything. He gave his younger brother only a small piece of land, with a star-fruit tree in front of it. The younger brother did not mind. From then on he lived there and made his living only by selling star fruits from the tree.

Unfortunately, a very big raven often came and ate all the ripe fruits. At first he was too afraid of the raven, and did not know what to do. But one day he dared to approach the raven. He begged to it not to eat the fruits. "If you eat the fruits, I will have nothing to sell to the market, and my family will starve."

Surprisingly the raven was not angry. He replied, "I need the fruits too. Can I have them and I'll pay you with gold. Bring a 1-meter long bag, and I'll bring you to a place full of gold and you can fill the bag full with gold." The younger brother then told his wife to make a 1-meter long bag. When the bag was done, he climbed on the raven's back and they flew to a place full of gold. He filled the bag full with gold, and then flew back home on the raven's back. From then on, the younger brother and his family could live happily in luxury.

On the commemoration of his father's death, he invited his older brother to come to his house. Thinking that his brother had a poor house, the big brother refused to come. But because his younger brother insisted, he and his wife finally decided to come. When they got to the younger brother's house, they were surprised to see that he was now very rich.

He asked his younger brother how he had got all his wealth, and the younger brother was happy to tell him the truth. Then the greedy brother and his wife offered the younger brother to trade all their fortune for the star-fruit tree. The younger brother gladly accepted the offer. Soon the older brother and his family moved to the house with the star-fruit tree. When the raven came for the star fruits, the older brother made the same **plea**. As expected, the raven told him to bring a 1-meter long bag.

Because he was greedy, he asked his wife to make a much longer bag. When the bag was done, he climbed on the raven's back and then they flew to the place full of gold. He filled the big bag with gold. He also brought some gold in his pockets. On the way home, the load soon became too heavy for the raven. Unable to hang on, the raven swayed, and the greedy brother fell straight down to the sea with his bag and pockets full of gold. He sank very fast down the sea. The older brother finally died. He died because of his greed.

Questions :

- 1. What does paragraph one tell you about ?
- 2. Why did the two children have very different attitudes ?
- 3. Why did the younger brother beg to the raven not to eat the star fruits ?
- 4. What did the younger brother tell his wife to make 1- meter long bag as the raven wanted for ?
- 5. What happened when the older brother and his wife came to the younger's brother house to commemorate their father's death ?
- 6. The word "**he**" in the sentence "He asked his younger brother how he had got all his wealth, and the younger brother was happy to tell him the truth" refers to
- 7. What does the word "plea" in the sentence "When the raven came for the star fruits, the older brother made the same plea" mean ?
- 8. Did the greedy brother's wife make a 1-meter long bag to be filled by full of gold ?
- 9. What happened to the greedy brother and the raven when they were on the way home together full of gold in a much longer bag ?
- 10. What moral value could we get from the story above ?

-----good luck-----